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Important Parent Information

From Mrs. Maroszek’s 
Fourth Grade Classroom (Room 15)  2012-2013
Dear Parents~

Welcome to a new and exciting year for you and your child in 4th Grade!  I am very excited to get to know each of the students in our class. For those students that were in my third grade class last year, welcome back and I am thrilled to have the opportunity to work with you again!  Fourth grade is a very important step in a child’s development and I am looking forward to being a part of this special time.  Together we will share, explore, create, and learn in an environment where each child’s strengths are challenged and where their needs are approached using different strategies and individualized approaches.  The students will be able to cultivate their minds through verbal, visual, auditory, and kinesthetic experiences.  Please take some time to read the following outline below containing the details of both the classroom expectations and curriculum in 4th Grade.   

I. New Classroom Website:  

Communication is a crucial component of my teaching. This year, I am excited to be launching several technology tools in our classroom as a way to educate your student on 21st century skills he/she will need to be successful in the future and hope that you’ll be involved as well!  One of the most important tools we will be using daily is our classroom website.  Please bookmark this on your home computer/device as you will rely on it for important information concerning homework/tests/upcoming events/classroom newsletters and anything else you will need!  This will be an essential part of our communication! ( 

The link is: http://maroszek.weebly.com/
Please log on to this site before the first day of school and familiarize yourself with our expectations for classroom behavior and homework.  Once on our website, you will also have the opportunity to participate in an amazing new tool of our classroom texting service called REMIND101 where you can follow the simple directions to get text message alerts sent directly to your phone about test dates/upcoming events etc. so that you are never out of the loop! This is a safe/secure service where it only allows me to text you, no one else has your number and you cannot respond to the text messages. It’s proven to be a positive tool in classrooms for parents to keep up to speed!

II. Classroom Environment: In my classroom we will use lots of hands-on learning, cooperative groups, speaking, listening, teaching, role playing, modeling, sharing, utilizing real life experiences, and learning to respect and celebrate one another’s abilities and uniqueness.  I enjoy learning from the students as well, and I like to make learning fun!   
III. Areas of focus in 4th Grade:  This document is attached at the end of this document.   Please refer to it to preview the standards and benchmarks taught in 4th Grade.
A. Language Arts will consist of a Balanced Literacy Program (Read Aloud and Modeled Reading, Shared Reading, Guided Reading Groups, Independent Reading, Word Work (spelling) and Writing): We will be utilizing a program called The Daily 5 to encourage our students to become more independent in the area of literacy.  The Daily 5 consists of Read to Self, Work on Writing, Read to Someone, Listen to Reading, and Word Work.  Each area reinforces routines, expectations, and a common vocabulary when talking about literacy.  Please refer to the flyer that you received at open house for more information on the Daily 5.
B. Writing:  We will be utilizing the Six-Trait Writing program to increase the effectiveness of student writing.  This is a writing program that gives us a common vocabulary when talking about writing.  The Six Traits are Ideas, Organization, Sentence Fluency, Word Choice, Voice, and Conventions.  We will also be creating a personalized writer’s notebook that the students will decorate.  
C. Cursive writing:  We will be reinforcing the cursive skills that they learned in third grade and some assignments will require cursive writing.  Our district uses the cursive handwriting style called Zaner-Bloser. 
D. Spelling / Word Study:  Students will be focusing on understanding how words are spelled and not just using memorization.  Students will be asked to cut out their spelling words and sort them into correct spelling categories.  They will practice their words at school and should also be practicing them at home.  The students will have a spelling assessment each Friday.  More details regarding the Words Their Way spelling curriculum is attached at the end of this document. 
E. Math:  This is our fifth year using a series called Math Expressions.  This program interweaves mathematical concepts, focuses on models and explaining thinking, and shows ways to differentiate lessons. Flashcard practice is very important!   It is assumed that students coming into 4th grade already know their addition, subtraction, and basic multiplication and division facts.  Please be sure to look over your child’s math homework sheet nightly.  Also, reviewing flash cards or utilizing our classroom website for other math sites is a great help in keeping the students sharp on their math facts. You may notice that this series clips at a rather fast pace and we have seen great success with student’s progress.  
F. Science:  Electricity, Motion, Control Systems, Astronomy, Careers and Technology
G. Social Studies:  Native Americans, Government, Eras, Immigrants, and civic mindedness
H. Technology:  Fourth graders will be exposed to a variety of technology including:  Keyboarding, Power Point, Microsoft Word, Excel, Ipads, and the SmartBoard.  I am hopeful to also include flip cameras and Photostory to present the student’s amazing talents during the year.  
IV. Grades / Scoring:  You will soon be receiving a family password from the district to access your child’s grades through PowerSchool / PowerTeacher.  At the elementary level, grades will not be entered until the end of each quarter.  However, please know that you can always access me personally to discuss your child’s grades and progress.
A. Rubrics:  Rubric scores will be used on progress reports and assignments.  They are a set of criteria and a scoring scale that describes different levels of performance for each benchmark.  
B. Scoring a 3 is Proficient!  That’s where we want the kids to be.

Students scoring a 3 are achieving what is expected of them.

C. 2 is Basic; they’ve almost got it.

D. 1 is Minimal; they do not understand the skill being taught and need assistance.

E. Students who go above and beyond Fourth Grade expectations may score a 4, which is considered Advanced.
V. Important tests in 4th grade:
A. 4th graders will be participating in the Math and Reading portions of MAPS testing in the fall, winter and spring.  It is a computerized program that finds the students’ current level of learning in each content area.  The MAPS acronym stands for Measures of Academic Progress.  

B. WKCE (Wisconsin Knowledge and Concepts Exam) will be given in November.  Students will be tested in the areas of Math, Reading, Social Studies, Science, Language Arts and Writing.  Watch the school and classroom newsletters for more information regarding the dates for the testing. Please do not schedule appointments or trips during these dates, as make-up tests take students out of their normal classroom setting and test taking routine.  I will do a lot of modeling and teaching of good test taking skills to prepare students.
C. Running Records:  I will be listening to the students read to find their instructional reading level in the fall, winter, and spring.  This is a great way to track students’ progress.  

VI. Homework:  20 – 30 min. each night!
A. Always READ, READ, READ! (20 Minutes) Please initial your child’s reading calendar for all minutes read and return the calendar completed by the first of the following month.   For example, the September reading calendar should be returned to school as close to the first day of October as possible.  Students who are continually practicing reading daily will make great gains!  It is exciting to see a student blossom due to the hard work and time they put into reading!
B. Practice Math facts and Math Homework Sheet - 15 minutes each night   Math facts can be practiced with flash cards or through the use of the computer.  Students need to know their facts by quick recall.  To be proficient (30 problems in 2 ½ minutes……5 seconds per fact…..without using fingers).  They need to know their addition, subtraction, multiplication and division facts. Math worksheets will be sent home usually daily to reinforce concepts taught at school and provide additional practice for the students.  
C. J.U.N.G.L.E Book:  Your child’s assignment notebook should be kept inside of this binder.  Please review the binder for expectations for the J.U.N.G.L.E book.  This is a great place to include a note and please be sure your child reminds me to read it.  
D. Check assignment notebook which will be inside the JUNGLE book daily to see homework, reminders, or notes.  Please initial or sign each day within the assignment notebook so that I know you have seen their work – or that they have done their homework for the evening.  
E. Anything that is written on the board for homework must come home.  This gives you a chance to see what the students are learning, and to discuss with them how they did their work, give one-on-one feedback, or practice skills taught that day. 
F. Please help your child to be organized with their Take-Home binders and maintain the J.U.N.G.L.E book expectations.  Papers that are put in the “Keep Home” pocket should be removed daily.  
G. Timbertail Folders include school and district information periodically and should be reviewed and returned the next day.
H. Late Work:  It is important that students begin using positive homework and study habits in fourth grade.  Completing homework on time is also important for responsibility.  If there is late work, it will need to be completed the very next day in addition to that day’s work  (a note will be left in the planner about the work).  If late work continues to be an issue, the student will call home to notify you about the work that has not been completed as well as a plan on how he/she will complete the work.  This will help students become well prepared for their transition to Lineville intermediate school.  As always, if you have any questions, you may contact me at any time.  
VII. Discipline
A. PBIS  (Positive Behavior Intervention System):  Forest Glen will be starting its second year with PBIS and it is based on principles of applied behavior analysis and the prevention approach along with promoting positive behavior support.  

B. Tribes!  Tribes program will be utilized to lessen negative classroom behavior and increase learning/teaching time.  Tribes allow students to build relationships with one another.   Through Community Circles and Energizers, the students share ideas /or experiences, reflect, problem solve, connect, learn and grow together. 
C. Conscience Discipline:  Conscious Discipline is a comprehensive self-regulation program that integrates social-emotional learning and discipline.
VIII. Other Incentives:  

A. Students may be given tokens at any time for being “caught doing something good”, (helping others, getting homework done, showing good manners, following directions, etc.).  (We welcome any donations / new items for our prize box throughout the year.)  

B. Stamps in assignment notebooks count! – A sticker or stamp is given for a parent signature or initials that signify the student has done his or her homework.  (This does not apply to the reading calendar as each day that the student read should be initialed).   
C. Chain of Links  -- This incentive may be used during the school year.  When the class is following expectations, a link is added to the class chain.  Links may also be removed when the class is not following expectations.  When the links hit the ground, the class earns / decides on an incentive which may include a “lay back day
D. Bucket Fillers:  Each child in the classroom will have a bucket with their name on it.  As a class, we will be writing each other positive and uplifting notes as we notice positive behavior.  I will be promoting with the children the importance of being good and kind to others and this activity will reinforce this philosophy in our classroom community.  
IX. Email: 
Because our school days are filled with activities and learning please send notes to school with important information for the day.  Please do not rely on email as I may not have a chance to read it prior to the end of the day. 
X. Other:
A. Top Banana = Student of the Week (Find your child’s week and jot it on your calendar!)

1.  Students share something about themselves 5 minutes daily.
2. Students bring in pictures, collections, video clips, creative presentations, etc.  This is a good time for parents to come in to visit with the class, share family stories and cultures, read to the class, and eat lunch with your child.  
3. Please contact me during your child’s special week to set up a time to visit.
B.  Book Orders: Please write checks out to the book company that you are ordering from, and place the order in an envelope and put it in the zipper pouch found in the J.U.N.G.L.E. book with your child’s name. No cash please.  You can also order on-line.  See our classroom website under Scholastic to read how to order books on-line. 
C. Water bottles may be kept at school if used appropriately.  (They should be the kind that if knocked over the water doesn’t spill out.)  Students may also bring a healthy snack to school.  
D. Volunteers are welcome in the classroom to help with listening to students read, practicing skills, helping with homework, chaperoning field trips, etc.  You will need to fill out an application in the office to have a background check approved before volunteering. Please fill out the volunteer form if you are interested in helping out.   
E. Prize Box = We are always in need of prizes throughout the year.
F. Please collect Box Tops for Education on cereal boxes, Campbell Soup labels, and the specific milk caps.  They earn money for our school. 
G. Phone Numbers at Forest Glen:
Forest Glen Main Office:   662-7958
Forest Glen Attendance  662-7958 (Call by 8:45 to report absence)

Forest Glen FAX  662-7900
My room directly before or after school (8:00- 8:30 or 3:20-3:45):  662-7915
Contact me by e-mail: lyzemaro@hssd.k12.wi.us
***Reminder - Please do not e-mail me during the day to let me know that your child should not take the bus home.  I may not have time to check my emails and therefore not get the message.  It would be better for you to call the office.  

H. Cough Drops:   A Medication Request form needs to be filled out in order for your child to take cough drops during the school day. I have found it is nice to have this filled out at the beginning of the school year and kept on file with me instead of having to remember to have it filled out every time your child brings in cough drops.  On days that you send cough drops with your child, you will still need to write me a note and I will keep the cough drops near my desk.  Thanks for your help with this.  
XI. On the night of Open House you will be receiving both the Harcourt Story Town book and the first of two Math books.  Both of these books need to be covered.  The traditional paper bag book cover works just fine so there is no need to purchase book covers if you do not want to.  
XII. Mrs. Maroszek’s Fourth Grade Special Schedule: 
****Every day we have:

      

 Lunch and Recess from 12:15-1:15pm.

Monday
10:20-10:50  Phy Ed
10:50-11:20  Music

Tuesday

10:20-11:05  Art
Wednesday

10:20-10:50  Life Skills
10:50--11:20 Music
Thursday

10:20-10:50 Library
10:50-11:20 Phy Ed
Friday

10:50-11:20  Phy Ed
I so much appreciate you reviewing this information as I know there is so much to take in at the beginning of the year.  I am so excited to partner with you and your child this year.  If you have any questions or concerns, please do not ever hesitate to contact me. 








Mrs. Maroszek~








lyzemaro@hssd.k12.wi.us







662-7915  (Between 7:45-8:30 or 3:20-3:45)

Every Child….Every Family…..Every Day
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Greetings From Mrs. Maroszek~

Please complete the following and return it to school as soon as possible. 

 Thank you for your time!!!  

Parent or Guardian Name:_________________  Relationship to the Child:_______

Your child’s Name:______________________________  Date:______________

Family Email:  ______________________________________

Do you have access to the internet to view our classroom monthly newsletter                                         and classroom website?      Y / N

If yes, please sign up for Remind 101 on our classroom website for class reminders.  

7 Things to Tell the Teacher

By:  Emily Graham

	1. Health Concerns  (Any allergies, or serious health conditions):



	2.  Family Changes  (Anything at home that could affect your child):



	3. What are your child’s strengths?  (Include as many as you can think of – academic, social, athletic, artistic, musical, etc.):



	4.  What does your child struggle with?

 

	5.  What do you wish that teachers knew about your child that they might not know?:



	6.  What motivates your child?:  



	7.  What are your goals for your child this year?:



	Other:  Is there anything else I should know that would be helpful in making me the best teacher for your child?



Dear Amazing Safari Students,


Please fill out the Get Know Me questions below so I can get to know you better.  Bring the sheet on the first day of school.  Also, please bring in pictures of you, your family, pets, magazine pictures of your favorite things, ticket stubs of places you have gone etc. that you could cut out to decorate your writer’s notebook.  (10-20 would be great)  Here is an example of the writer’s notebook and how we will be decorating it.  
      


           Before






After

Thank You,

Mrs. Maroszek
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Get to Know Me

My full name is _____________________________________________

The name I like to go by _________________________________

Age: _________________

Family members (mom, dad, brothers and/or sisters)________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________

Some of my favorite things:

Food ____________________________________

Movie ___________________________________

Book ____________________________________

Game ____________________________________

Color ____________________________________

School Subject _____________________________

Weekend activity ____________________________

Something I want to learn this year is __________________________________________

This summer, I ___________________________________________________________

Most important thing to you is _______________________________________________________________________

What you would like to be when you grow up _______________________________________________________________________

TOP BANANA

 STAR STUDENT OF THE WEEK

 Dear Parents,

            Below is a schedule for your child to be the Top Banana Star Student of the week.  It is a chance for your child to have the spotlight to “teach” us about them.  They will be given a Super Star Poster to fill out before their week to start preparing. You may help them fill it out.  They will need to bring it to school on Monday of their Top Banana Week so that they are ready to answer questions from their peers.    

You child may share approx. 5 minutes each day.  Please take the time to help them get organized and practice for their week. A typical week usually consists of:  Monday – Bring poster to class to share. Tuesday – bring in some pictures.  Wednesday through Friday - bring in a favorite book, special awards, collections, a special treat, and even family members.  I encourage parents to schedule one day that they may be able to come in to share (approx. 20 min).  This is a great time for you to come in to read his/her favorite story, share something about your family (family traditions and cultures), or just come in to visit and eat lunch with your child. Please contact me ahead of time so that we can arrange it around specials.  Our best time of day would be right before lunch at 12:00pm. (Sorry, no pets at school.)

Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.  School office: 662-7958.   My phone   directly: 662-7915     E-Mail: lyzemaro@hssd.k12.wi.us.

Looking forward to learning more about your child and family!







Sincerely,  Mrs. Maroszek

	September

10-14 Mrs. Maroszek
17-21 Alexandria LaBine
24- 28 Savannah Saturday

	October

1-5 Ashlyn Dewick
8-12 Nathan Emerson
15-19  Thomas Riendl
22-26  None

29-Nov 2  Jessica Olejniczak
	November

5-9  Logan Jolly
12-16  Reilly Butler
19-23  None

26-30  Halli Surratt

	December

3-7 Ethan Hynes
10-14  Makayla Knutson
17-21 None

24-31 Winter Break


	January

Dec 31-Jan 4  None
7-11  Emma Waeghe
14-18  None
21-25 None

28-Feb 1  Emma Dreier
	February

 4-8  Krista Lasee
11-15  Marcus Niemi

18-22  Grace Sedlacek

25-Mar 1  None

	March

4-8  Bryce Gorzelanczyk
11-15  Maleaha Schmit
18-22 Olivia Henjum

25-29  Spring Break
	April

1-5  Ethan Welch
8-12  Cadin Marohl

15-19  Tyler Bliskey

22-26  Elizabeth Schuyler
	May




SPELLING – WORDS THEIR WAY PROGRAM

I wanted to let you know that we will be launching the Words Their Way spelling program in our class.  This is a research based spelling program that has realized great success in helping students learn how to spell correctly.  Each of your children will be assessed to determine their spelling level.  Based on this assessment, they will be working on sorting and spelling words that have a spelling relationship.  This is the process that we will be completing at school each week for word work.

Monday
Students receive a word list and the teacher explains the word sort.

Tuesday
Students will sort their words and write them in their word work notebook.

Wednesday
Students will do a word hunt to find new words that follow the spelling pattern we are practicing for the week.

Thursday
Students will do a blind sort with a partner.  A partner will say a word and they will need to be able to spell the word correctly and also put it in the correct sorting column.  Then, they will glue their sort into their Word Work notebook.  

Friday
Students will be assessed on their words for the week.

Students will also be writing any misspelled words from their Friday spelling assessment on spelling rings that will be attached to their Jungle Book.  Practicing these words with them during the week at home along with the current word list would be very helpful.  As a reminder, the students also need to know how to sort their words based on the pattern they are working on along with spelling them correctly.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me.  Thank you for the opportunity to work with such amazing children!  

Lyzette Maroszek








lyzemaro@hssd.k12.wi.us
